



Snowbowl Ski Patrol



E-Board Meeting Agenda

Tuesday, 10//4/22

(7:00, The Babs)

Start time: 1906

End Time: 2035

Present: Frank M., Christine L., Paul J., Meg E., Stan S., Bill B.

1. Secretary Report (Meg)

a. Last meeting minutes

- a. Jacket Repairs- returned, Stan has contacted patrollers who had jackets
- b. Concerns with NSP board
 - i. Subgroup will meet and bring letter to board
 - ii. Discussed at Northern Division meeting

b. Roster

- 31 FT patrollers, 2 PT (Sean, Hammie), 1 may leave mid-season (Paul J), 3 unconfirmed (Cathy S., Paul B., Penny B.)
- 2 candidates from last year who have not passed, cannot schedule

c. Scheduling

- Change dates on first/ last dates from past several years:
 - Start scheduling weekend before Winter Break
 - Shifts before that are optional
 - Patrollers earn a voucher still if they work a full shift
 - Opportunities to to sign off OET, lift evac, etc.
 - Dec 17th first solid day, we will need people to step up if we open early
 - Take advantage of on-the hill training during those times off
 - Won't schedule past the first weekend in April
- 31 weekend days we need to cover (excluding 12/25 as Snowbowl is usually closed), first half: **12/17-2/5, 2/11-4/2.**
- What does Brad/ Art need from SBVSP this season?
 - 15 national patrollers per day: Each patroller will need to cover 16 duty days
 - 12 national patrollers per day: each patroller will need to cover 12 duty days-

- 10 national patrollers per day: Each patroller will need to cover 11 days?
- Paul brought up 12 NSP patrollers working OK if there is no training going on
- Frank will speak with Art about needs but likely require patrollers to schedule 12 days/season
- Vouchers for SBVS patrollers for weekday coverage on Christmas week?
 - YES, Bonus days that DON'T count towards total duty days

2. Treasurer's Report (Paul)

- a. Balance in checking- paul will get back to secretary w/ report
- b. DA Davidson update
 - a. Did money get moved and how much- Yes, \$2k
- c. List of items and replacement costs from Cheri on stolen items- waiting to hear from Cheri still
- d. Any estimate on Parkas or should we table until after refresher
 - a. No parkas avail to try on for refresher
 - b. Women's parka are 3L, not 2L, and retails \$385
- e. Name changes on DAD account/Checking account
 - a. Meg to sign and send back to DAD to update names on account
 - b. Paul hates Gmail
- f. Cost reimbursement for Divisional Meeting
 - a. Fill out form for reimbursement form

3. Mountain Updates,

- a. New lift, (Art, Frank)
 - a. Towers being placed on 10/9
 - i. Inviting patrollers to come and watch, but don't want a crowd
 - b. Logging almost done
 - c. Load testing planned for 12/12
 - d. Planning to open new lift
- b. Frank's meeting with Brad
 - latrines at warming huts (warming hut and caddyshack)
 - forest service concrete latrine at the manufacturer
 - will need approval through the FS
 - lots of buried lines
 - signage on huts, crosses/name/phone number
 - rename from warming hut?
 - Suggestions: "Ski Patrol", solicit other names from the patrol...something to do with ice cream, sundaes?
 - Stock heater in outhouse by A-frame
 - Bike patrol
 - Thoughts on bike patrol, Insurance company would love it
 - How to compensate patrollers? Vouchers?
 - Need patrollers who would want to spearhead this??

- Would need a wheeled litter
 - Workers comp: SVSP pays \$50 per patrollers, he pays the difference
 - Principle increased \$12.25 last year \$14.00 plus this year
 - Would SVSP pay more per patroller?
- 4. Ombudsperson
 - a. Christine discussing with Cathy
- 5. Annual Divisional Meeting, highlights
 - National dues increase \$20.00
 - Northern Division/ Partial reimbursement to cover NSP rate \$10.00 for each person on the roster
 - Mileage Increase from \$0.40 to \$0.45 per mile
 - Board approved continuing reimbursement to Young Adult Patrollers of 50% of first year division dues.
 - Other Dates:
 - Powder Rendezvous, 1/20 -1/22/23 Antelope Butte Senior, Will be held, not sure on location and dates**
 - Women's Fest, March 2023, Showdown Ski Area**
 - (Check the Polaris for all these events and updates)
- 6. Refresher, (Christine)
 - a. OEC, October 15th, City Life
 - i. PLEASE SIGN UP!!
 - ii. Food: Worden sandwich platters (meat, GF, veggie), Costco chips and cookies-board approved budget for lunch
 - b. CPR and Stop the Bleed, October 16th at "Fight or Flight"
 - i. Cash donation, \$50- Christine will get gift card and Thank You card
- 7. Training/ Recruitment (Tom has agreed to head it up)
 - a. Needs direction on how the program be structured?
 - b. How many days on the hill.
 - c. What do we want to observe.
 - d. Organize multi-agency training with SAR, Life flight, MESI??
 - i. **Need a point person, ask at meeting**
 - e. More training opportunities for lift evac training in WARM weather? Set specific completion date- invite pros?
 - i. Wait until mountain is partially open?
 - ii. Practice rope management- more practice opportunities
 - iii. Discussed other ways to simulate rope management practice
 - f. Mentorship program- will organize again this year, Joe M. will lead
 - g. Patrol exchange- Joe M. will pursue with LT
- 8. Radios (Bill)
 - a. Will place \$500 line item for radios in budget
 - i. Need batteries
 - b. 20-24 radios owned by SVSP
 - c. Bill did not think we needed more radios

- d. Big push to go digital but then we would need to replace them all, based on the mountains' repeater
- 9. SOS fair (Oct. 29th and 30th) Missoula Fair Grounds, (Bill and Frank)
 - a. Need small crew Friday night to help with move in
 - b. Sign up with Erin J. for shifts
- 10. Fund for Alicia Legget
 - a. 503c limited to give \$ to people
 - b. Did not do anything to Bill B., Cathy S., etc. do we do more for those NOT on the patrol than someone on the patrol
 - c. Agreed on get well card, will follow up to see if she needs more help in the future and will reassess possible donation

Paul motion to adjourn 2035, Meg seconded.